
OPCAT visit 

 

Police custody detention places of the  

Várpalota Police Department, Veszprém Police Department and Zirc Police Precinct 

on April 12, 2023 

 

On April 12, 2023 the staff members of the OPCAT National Preventive Mechanism paid 

unannounced visit to the Várpalota City Police Department, Veszprém City Police Department 

and Zirc City Police Precinct. 

 

  
 

Várpalota City Police Department 

 

 
 

Veszprém City Police Department 



 
 

Zirc City Police Precinct 

 

The purpose of the visit was to examine the general conditions of detention and treatment on 

the National Preventive Mechanism visit. 

 

The visiting team members interviewed some of police staff members, and inspected the sort 

of relevant documents and checked every site and staff room of the police custody detention 

places, made photos. 

 

The visiting team consisted of the following members: 

- dr. Mézes Norbert lawyer, lead of the visiting team 

- dr. Pálfi Nándor lawyer 

 

No one was in police custody at the detention places at visiting time. 

 

The National Preventive Mechanism going to prepare a report on the visit. 

 


